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Dr. Stanley Minken is a professor of surgery at the Uniformed Services University of 
the Health Sciences.  Dr. Minken earned his undergraduate degree in 1958 from the 
University of Maryland.  He completed his Master of Science degree the following year 
at the George Washington University in Washington, D.C.  In 1963, Dr. Minken received 
his M.D. from the University of Maryland School of Medicine.  Dr. Minken completed 
his surgery residency at Strong Memorial Hospital in Baltimore in 1969, taking a year to 
complete a surgical research fellowship at the National Institutes of Health in mid-
residency.  Following completion of his residency, Dr. Minken served on active duty in 
the U.S. Air Force, at the rank of Major, for two years.  He then returned to Baltimore as 
Associate Chairman, Department of Surgery, at Franklin Square Hospital.  He also served 
as director of the surgical outpatient services and chief of vascular surgery.  Dr. Minken 
subsequently served as director of the vascular surgical clinic and attending surgeon at 
the University of Maryland Hospital; attending surgeon at Johns Hopkins Hospital and 
Mercy Hospital; and he held a variety of positions at St. Agnes Hospital, including 
chairman, Department of Surgery and director of the vascular laboratory.  Dr. Minken 
came to USU fulltime in 2001.  In addition to his appointment to USU’s Department of 
Surgery, he is an assistant professor of surgery at both the Johns Hopkins University 
School of Medicine and at the University of Maryland School of Medicine. 
 


